
This article is a 
calling to you, Child 
of God. And it’s about 
your journey. A simple 
statement, probably 
very well known within 
you but worth bringing 
up just the same. 

The topic is rela-
tionships. As I reflect 

on Unity Chapel, the community that has been 
built and we are continuing to build, I believe we 
have derived the perfect venue for the journey of 
our spiritual awakening–for each one of us. After 
all, that’s why we’re here, isn’t it? Are you after a 
deeper sense of your connection with God? Are 
you after a deeper sense of love and peace and 
happiness in your life? Do you see these hap-
pening hand in hand? Then I think you are on 
the right track. And in the right place to do just 
that. That’s what the Unity movement is for. And 
that’s what Unity Chapel is for too!

Relationship is at the foundation of our awak-
ening to God. All of our relationships in life have 
the opportunity to support this purpose. For it 
is through these relationships we learn about 
God’s Love, and the means to experience and 
express this—and to extend this. We have the 
opportunity to declare this within Unity Chapel, 
and we would not be far off from Jesus’ teach-
ings. Within our community we can see this as 
a means to move toward this awakening in our 
lives. Stated simply, it is through relationship 
with one another we are able to discover our 
ways of sharing love. Perhaps too we can learn in 
these relationships those matters that can block 
us from experiencing the love of God. 

We might be asking ourselves how to ex-
plore both sides of this question? The way you 
think of another reflects your thinking. This is 
how you learn about yourself and your belief 
systems. This is also how you can accept those 
thoughts or recognize a change is called for. Well 
where does that change occur to be truly mean-
ingful and effective? You know the answer to 
that. Change your thinking, change your life. 

Think of those who you have found in our 
community. Recognize they are there by divine 
appointment, as are you. For it is through them, 
more specifically, your reaction to them, that you 
can learn about yourself. This can be the means 
by which we learn of decisions, or beliefs that we 
carry. Beliefs that, while seemingly keeping us 
safe, block us from truly knowing another per-
son, block us from accepting another. And they 
can block us from knowing who we truly are as 
God’s extension.

“When two or three are gathered in my name, 
there I am, in the midst of them” (Mt. 18:20). 
That “there I am” refers to the Christ conscious-
ness that we all share, whether known or not. 
We are gathered in Unity to awaken to the 
Christ within us. And our forum to achieve this 
is through our relationship with one another. 
Everyone you meet who spends time at Unity 
Chapel has that express purpose, whether they 
(and you) know it or not. 

Let your relationship with everyone here be 
recognized as such. For you can see them as 
an opportunity to discover your thoughts and 
beliefs. You are using this to chart the course of 
your life; your course of awakening to your own 
wholeness, your divinity. 

I am thoroughly convinced Jesus saw everyone 
as they were created. As the Holy Divine Exten-
sion of God. Regardless of how they operated in 
their lives; in their time then, as well as today. 
Perhaps we’re not there, but we can hold that as 
an ideal, and intention on our part. “Very truly, 
I tell you, one who believes in me will also do 
the works that I do and, in fact, will do greater 
works…” (Jn 14:12). Each time we take the op-
portunity to do this, we are able to forgo or for-
give a thought held previously about them. We 
are also able to question decisions we have made 
in our thinking. 

Let those opportunities be the doorway to a 
new experience of Love in your life. Perhaps we 
can use this setting of Unity Chapel to pursue 
this insight amongst our brothers and sisters in 
our community. We do this, and we’re going to 
need more seats!

Our Journey Together

Rev. Bill Heller



Join us for a “meal and 
a movie night” on Thurs-
day May 18. We’ll be of-
fering “stuffed potatoes” 
(your choice), followed 
by the one movie Dr. 
Wayne Dyer performed in 
throughout his inspiring 
and empowering life. 

In his first-ever movie 
(written by Kristen Lazarian and directed by 
Michael Goorjian), Wayne Dyer explores the 
spiritual journey in the second half of life 
when we long to find the purpose that is our 
unique contribution to the world. The pow-
erful shift from the ego constructs we are 
taught early in life by parents and society—

which promote an emphasis on achievement 
and accumulation—are shown in contrast 
to a life of meaning, focused on serving and 
giving back.

“I am 68 years old and I have a new ca-
reer. When I was asked to do this film, I didn’t 
think ‘I’m too old to do something I’ve never 
done before.’ I thought ‘I am open to every-
thing. I am willing to change and to learn.’ 
I’m more proud of this film than of anything 
I’ve ever done before.”

~ Dr. Wayne W. Dyer
Doors open at 6 PM for our meal, and the 

movie will be start at 6:45. Desert will be of-
fered following the movie, along with a time 
to discuss and share The Shift. Cost for the 
event, $10.

Unity Chapel Presents: The Shift 
The movie starring Dr. Wayne Dyer

The children in our Youth Program have been 
very helpful during our Easter Season church 
services. Rev. Bill invited the children to hand 
congregants palm fronds on Palm Sunday and 
helped the children lead the Easter Sunday 
Response Reading. The children were excited 
to help the church on those Sundays! Then the 
highlight of the Easter Sunday activities was the 
Easter Egg Hunt! Thank you to everyone who 
donated candy, filled plastic eggs and helped the 
Easter Bunny hide them!

The Kids-to-Camp fundraisers on Easter Sun-
day, and a beach-themed fundraiser planned for 
June 25, 2017, will help three of our children 
attend the Unity Summer Camp in June. Again, 
we appreciate the support from everyone. Stay 
tuned for the children's reports about their camp 
experiences!

The months with five Sundays give us an op-
portunity to invite interested people to come 

and share a talent/activity with the children. On 
April 30, Scotty Scott is our guest teacher, and 
Judy Bjorklund is our guest teacher on October 
29, 2017. We are excited to have them join us!  
Thank you, Scotty and Judy. The other fifth Sun-
days that are still open are July 30 and Decem-
ber 31. If you are interested in helping on one of 
these dates, please contact Mitzi Carver at 951-
658-9665 or the church office at 951-658-4290. 
Thank you!

The Youth Ministry Team is always open to 
members who would like to join in the Sunday 
School fun. We have wonderful Unity curricu-
lums to guide the lessons and the current Team 
is available to assist new teachers in any way. As 
we teach the children, we also learn so much on 
our own spiritual journey. Blessings to you all!   

Mitzi Carver, Youth Team Leader

Youth Ministry



Enneagram Class
The enneagram has become a widely accepted 

tool enabling each of us to identify our own 
personality traits and styles of operating in our 
lives. Are you a Reformer, a Helper, an Achiever, 
an Individualist, an Investigator, a Loyalist, an 
Enthusiast, a Challenger, a Peacemaker? Learning 
that your personality fits one of these types 
brings clarity about yourself and others in your 
life. We will be using Enneagram tools to deepen 
our understanding of these personality traits, 
and the means to more effectively work with 
your style, as well as other personality styles. 

Originally developed in Sufi Mysticism, 
the noted Russian psychologist and mystic, 
G. I. Gurdjieff developed the concept of the 

Enneagram system into a powerful tool in 
the field of psychology. Today this is widely 
accepted and used throughout the world. It has 
also been found to be a practical tool helpful for 
anyone involved in Self-Help personal studies. 

On Tuesday, May 23 and Thursday, May 25, 
we will begin a 4-week exploration into the 
Enneagram, completing on June 15. In the first 
session alone, you’ll find a significant increase 
in your understanding as to why you behave or 
respond to a situation differently than others in 
your life. 

The class will be fun and valuable. I would like 
to offer one class, but if necessary, will offer 2. 
Tentative times will be either an evening class or 
a daytime class. When signing up for this, please 
indicate your preference for day or night class. 
Please also indicate if you CANNOT attend a 
daytime or evening class. The evening class will 
be held Thursday 6:30-8:30 PM. The tentative 
daytime class would be on Tuesdays, beginning 
May 23, 2:00-4:00 PM. 

Please sign up early, as we will submit an 
order for the books on Wednesday, May 20.  
We will be using The Essential Enneagram-the 
Definitive Personality Test and Self-Discovery 
Guide, by David Daniels, M.D., and Virginia Price, 
PH.D (Copyright 2009, Harpers One, Publisher). 
The estimated book will cost $12. We will also 
recommend The Enneagram, By Helen Palmer, 
and various websites. The 4-week series will 
cost $50, and scholarships will be available on 
request.

For some time now, you’ve been attending 
Unity Chapel, and we certainly appreciate 
you. Some of you have even been involved in 
some volunteer service here, and have had the 
experience of connecting with others in this 
manner, while learning more about us along the 
way. Are you ready to transition from guest to 
owner? Here’s your chance. 

Unity Chapel will be offering a membership 
class and membership ceremony geared for you. 
This will be an opportunity to learn more about 
Unity, Unity Chapel, and about this commitment 
we all carry to personal growth: ours, yours, and 

anyone else who feels warmly greeted by us. 
The weekend will be hosted by Rev. Bill, and will 
include presentations by the Board of Trustees, 
team leaders and chaplains. 

Do you feel this moving in you? Set aside the 
weekend of June 9-11. We’ll offer a membership 
orientation Friday evening and Saturday morning 
and early afternoon. Our Sunday Service will 
provide a membership ceremony, representing 
your time to join our family. 

Please consider this now, and as we near, 
watch for opportunities to sign up for our 
weekend. 

Unity Chapel Membership Class



S P R I N G  T E A
Love and hugs to everyone who participated in 

the Spring Tea. A great time was had by all. 
To the bakers, servers and everyone there, you 

all are wonderful.
Thank you!

Edie Sweeten, Team Leader

Decorating the Church, Friendship 
Hall, and Classroom

    I am looking for artistic people who 
would like to participate in creating new silk 
floral arrangements.

    It is always fun to plan for our 
different celebrations at Unity and if you 
want to be involved, please let me know.

 Irene Barnhouse, Chair
    Decorating Team

VOLUNTEER 
OPPORTUN ITY!

Unity Chapel has been busy hosting weddings 
thus far this year. In April we hosted a wedding 
and reception combination package. In April we 
also had our first wedding that required a trans-
lator. Our wonderful Gloria Bruning was kind 
enough to take that position and did a beautiful 
job!  

Next on our agenda we will represent Unity 
Wedding Chapel at the Chamber of Commerce 
mixer. Our goal is to promote our wedding and 
memorial services to the valley. This is impor-
tant to Unity Chapel for our financial prosperity.

Unity Wedding Chapel offers affordable prices 
with top-notch service, in a beautiful environ-
ment. Our wedding packages start as low as 
$520. If you are a Unity Chapel member you will 
receive an additional 25% discount off the pack-
age of your choice.

Unity Wedding Team
By Tricia M. Hernandez

ACA Meetings
Adult Children of Alcoholics
Thursdays 7:00 to 8:00 PM

in Friendship Hall

COME 
JOIN 
US!



In September 2006, my oldest son and I 
became homeless for what is considered a 
“short time.”  On November 14th of that year 
we moved into our new home in Eureka, CA.  
Countless people and organizations helped 
us to get into our home. Without their help, I 
would have been lost.

For the longest time, I wanted to pay that 
kindness forward. I was given that oppor-
tunity just a little over four years ago when 
I became the Team Leader of Soupstones. 
I have enjoyed every minute of this leader-
ship—the countless people I have had the 
opportunity to speak with, listening and 
sharing experiences and watching so many 
families succeed in getting back on their 
feet. I am truly blessed to have been given 
that opportunity and I thank Unity Chapel 
for that.

Starting in May, Nancy Austin will be tak-
ing over the leadership for Soupstones. As 
one of the original people for getting this 
organization started, I know that I’m passing 
the team leadership on to someone who will 
appreciate and love it as much as I do.

Thank you Unity, for giving me the chance 
to Pay It Forward.

Thank you Mike and Edie Sweeten for pro-
viding groceries and always brightening my 
day. Also thanks to all the countless volun-
teers.

Thank you,

   Kimirly Black

Providing nourishing food for people is 
one of the most basic and rewarding kind-
nesses we can do for others.  It is my honor 
to assume the position of leader of Soup-
stones once again.  I have worked with the 
team and was the leader a few years ago.  

The Valley Restart residents are always 
appreciative and it is a pleasure to give them 
a tasty and nourishing four-course meal the 
first Tuesday of each month. They have a 
nice kitchen in which we work and we wel-
come new people to come and help us and 
receive some of the satisfaction we receive 
each month.  

Core members of our team to whom I 
am indebted, are: Kimirly Black, Edie and 
Mike Sweeten, Kay Cummings, Bonnie 
Januszewski, Lew La Fave, Jeff Barr, Kathleen 
Hamilton, Mary Jo Bradley, Judy Bjorklund, 
Irene Barnhouse, Sherry McKenzie, Al Smith, 
Nancy Austin, Gail Daigh, Gloria Saporito, 
Pat Nihart, Pat Stocking and Rev. Leora Nash.

Nancy Austin

SOUPSTONES



The Women of Unity energetically rise in faith 
consciousness, as LIGHT BEARERS, enlivening 
greater GOOD; knowing LOVE GROWS HERE! 

Just who are the Women of Unity? If you at-
tend church and are female you are one of us!  
You have the creative powers to make things 
happen! We honor all the women volunteering 
in different positions. From Hospitality, Soup 
Stones, Ambassadors, Sound, Facilities, Sunshine 
and Power Point, you are a true blessing! You are 
a huge part of what makes Unity work. You pro-
vide the positive force that fills the Chapel with 
Love. We thank every one of you. If you aren’t 
volunteering yet and attending our church on 
Sundays you are part of us as well. It’s all about 
love.

There is a playful part to Women of Unity.  
Laughter feeds the soul and we provide the 
opportunity to laugh and bond. Last month, 
Nancy Cole lined up our luncheon at the South 
Coast Winery. It was delightful. The food was 
great and the conversations were filled with 
joy. The flowers were in full bloom, the service 
was great, it was a just a delightful female 

kind of day. Nancy and I thank all who were in 
attendance.

April’s Women of Unity outing was the Spring 
Tea. Our Women of Unity hostess, Edie Sweeten, 
makes sure this is a positive experience for all 
who attend. She receives lots of help, includ-
ing from the men of Unity! (We appreciate the 
men of Unity as well!). Again, we thank you for 
your attendance allowing another opportunity to 
“bond in spirit.”  

In May we will be meeting for lunch at 
the Golden Moon restaurant at 137 S. Palm. 
Everyone likes meeting for lunch at 11:30 and we 
are making reservations for May 18th. Naturally 
a sign-up sheet will be making the rounds. 

The retreat was put aside for now. We just 
didn’t have the interest for this May date. We will 
be making plans for future outings. Give us your 
ideas! And, then your support by attending.

We invite all women attending Unity to join 
our diverse women’s group. Laughter lightens 
our trials in life and smiles add to your beauty! 

Blessings, 
Cookie Scott  

Women of Unity

We have planned the next season of Teachers 
at Unity to begin June 2017 and run through De-
cember 2017. I encourage anyone who may be in-
terested in sharing their talents to please attend 
the planning meeting which will be held Sunday, 
May 21, at 11:30 in the manse classroom. I have 
already received many excellent ideas from sev-
eral of you regarding potential workshops you 
would like to teach. I know we are a community 
of many wonderful and talented individuals. 

At this meeting, you will share your idea and 
then we’ll decide on the best time frame that 
would work for you to present. Our workshops 
are typically 2 hours long beginning 11:30 AM on 

a Sunday after church and ending around 1:30 
PM. Cost is $15 per person and as it’s a fund-
raiser—all monies are donated to our church. 
This has already proven to be a very worthwhile 
fundraiser for our church. It serves a twofold 
purpose in my opinion. Not only do we get to 
display and share our talents to our church fam-
ily but we also get to contribute in a deep and 
meaningful way to our ministry by the tithing of 
our time and talents. This ultimately enriches us 
in a deep and meaningful way. Plan on attending 
the upcoming meeting to share your ideas.

Virginia Diaz

New Season of Teachers at Unity !! 



Vision: We are of One Life, One Mind, 
One Heart; realizing goodness as the pros-
pering unified principle in every life.

Sunshine is now in our second year at 
Unity. It has evolved into a wonderful, loving 
connection for our church. It is with joy in 
our hearts that we welcome Rev. Bill as one 
of our Angels. He joins Rev. Leora in pastoral 
care. We love his gentle guidance when need-
ed and his openness in understanding what 
we cannot accomplish. 

Our Unity Sunshine Team is comprised of 
a band of Unity Angels. Our able team con-
sist of Rev. Leora Nash, providing pastoral 
care along with Rev. Bill, Cookie Scott, Rene 
Allison, JanMarie Gruse, Edie Sweeten, Irene 
Barnhouse, Gail Daigh, Mitzi Carver and Judy 
Bjorklund. We welcome new members! Want 
to join us and perhaps call those who need a 
kind word? We are in need of someone who 
has time to visit those who are unable to at-
tend church. Could that be you?

You could be part of this loving team. 
You don’t need to be a formal member but 
we certainly need more awareness of those 
experiencing problems or anyone who has 
suffered a loss, including fur babies. What 
about “happy times?” We also send cards of 
congratulations. Think about being a spiritu-
al informant! Put your ear to the ground and 
hear all. Let us know what you have learned! 
Come find your wings with us! We want to 
thank Kay Cummings for her loving spiritual 
informant work! Her telephone messages 
have really helped us.

Our next meeting is Thursday, June 22 
at 1:30. We meet at Polly’s for lunch at noon 
before the meeting, bonding together in love. 
Do join us.

We have many members with serious 

health problems at this time. To those in 
hospitals or home in bed I want to share a 
quote from a card Rene created: “Someone 
remembers, someone cares, your name is 
whispered in someone prayers!” You are held 
in prayer and sent so much love!!!!

We send our love and sympathy to Jim 
Roberts. His Mother transitioned in April. 
Though we know it is the beginning of a 
new journey, losing a Mother’s earthly form 
places a certain hurt in our hearts. Rays of 
Sunshine are sent your way. 

We send our love and sympathy to Nancy 
Austin. Her beloved Dad, Royal Austin, made 
his transition in April. Royal had a brief 
hospital stay where he enjoyed family visits. 
His transition occurred two years to the day 
that his wife transitioned two years ago. May 
Light and love surround you.

There are many kinds of losses and mem-
bers of Unity are true animal lovers. Our 
fur babies provide unconditional love and 
companionship. We grieve deeply when they 
leave us.

We send our love and sympathy to Carol 
Ferber on the loss of her dear dog. Our fur 
babies are truly part of our family and the 
grief we feel can be heartbreaking. She was 
blessed with 20 years with her loving dog. 
Our love and blessings are sent her way. 

If you know of others who have lost 
their pets please let us know so a card can 
be sent. We are family and we need you as 
a source. To those of you that we were un-
aware of your loss we send our love and rays 
of sunshine to help you heal.   

Mission Statement: Unity Sunshine is a 
vibration of spiritual ambition illuminating 
and infusing care, compassion, connection 
as an outreach ministry. 

Sunshine Ministry



Sharing of the Tao Te Ching, which is usually 
translated as “the way” or “the path,” is another 
way of looking at and understanding God's  
universal creative life force flowing around and 
through all things.

Unity’s own Charles Fillmore stated, “The one 
who has made union with divine love through his 
inner consciousness, who lets it pour its heal-
ing currents into his soul and his body, is fortu-
nate beyond all description”  (Fillmore, Talks on 
Truth, p. 60).

Come join this ascending consciousness class 
for a more in-depth knowledge as we bathe in 
God's river of flowing energy while dealing with 

our individual life lessons.  
Class meets every other week on Thursdays 

from 10:00 a.m. till 11:30 a.m. at Unity’s admin-
istrative building. Class dates for May and June 
are as follows:    

May 11, and 25, 2017 - June 8, and 22 
As “students of life” we all have contributing 

roles in the building of a better and more joy-
filled world.

For more information, please contact Rev. 
Donna Gandhi at (951) 203-8171 or email at don-
nagandhi@icloud.com

Love Offering Basis ~ All class materials sup-
plied.

MATTERS of  the  HEART
Living the Tao Te Ching 

by Dr. Wayne Dyer

 

~NEW~ 

Unity Chapel Pastoral Ministry 

 
“For such a time as this!” (Esther 4:14) 

Mission: “Bringing to LIFE the self of SELF!”  

Ministers in “care of souls” are spiritually linked with Prayer Chaplains and our Unity Sunshine Team. 

The opportunity of this ministry, realizes Love Grows HERE remembering human experiences, 
situations change through the Power of Prayer.  

Let the “SON” shine.   

Stay tuned! 

Rev. Bill Heller, Rev. Leora Nash, Rev. Donna Gandhi 

Submitted by Rev. Leora  

 

 

 



Our Birthday 
Bunch celebrants 
had so much fun 
at the Anchor Inn 
in March. Twenty-
eight happy Unity 
friends came to-
gether for laughter, 
good food and to 
help others cel-
ebrate their birth-
days! Remember, 
it doesn’t need to 
be your birthday 
month! The year 
2017 marks the 

beginning of wonderful changes happening at 
Unity. We found Monday evening to be a better 
choice for everyone. Thank you for supporting 
this change, and it is the first of many. We were 
delighted that Rev. Bill has joined us and gives 
his support and blessings in our follies! 

On MONDAY, May 22nd at 5 p.m., we will 
meet at the Anchor Inn on E. Florida. I was in-
undated by many who support the Birthday 
Bunch dinners asking that we make Anchor Inn 
our home restaurant. I think there are too many 
great restaurants to only support one but we 
certainly can return one more time. Mondays 
are their lobster specials along with other great 
selections. We didn’t get home until 9 the last 
time so we are meeting at 5 p.m. I have reserved 
seating for 20, please support this change. We 
loved our waitress, Victoria, and I asked the 
owner if we could have her as our waitress once 
again. That’s the biggest compliment we could 
give Victoria. See you then.

This does not mean we won’t celebrate on 
Sundays anymore. Just not this month again.  
Tell me if you prefer Mondays over Sundays.  
Maybe Mondays need to be our Birthday Bunch 
dinner night from now on!  

Laughter and love, Cookie

Birthday Bunch Dinner

What do our Prayer Chaplains Do?
I've been hearing people ask lately, “What do our prayer 

chaplains do?” The primary role of our Chaplains is to pray with 
you on Sunday morning. 

Ask any prayer chaplain and they will tell you it is an honor to 
pray with you. They do not take this role lightly. Everything heard 
is held in confidence and therefore will not be shared with anyone 
unless you have given permission to share your prayer. You might 
give permission to share with other prayer chaplains or with Rev. 
Bill or the congregation. Once we have prayed, we know your 
prayer will be answered in Divine time so we will not ask you next 
week how that prayer worked for you.  

Our secondary role is to support Rev. Bill in his ministry to our 
congregation, so that is why you will see us participating in Sunday service as we are asked. 

We also pray for and hold in sacred space each prayer that is placed in the Prayer Box. Your 
prayers then go to Rev. Bill and on to Silent Unity.  

Lastly, if you are unable to come to church and are home bound, we will come to you and pray 
with you if you request. Please feel free to come to me or to any Prayer Chaplain if you have any 
questions or concerns regarding our role.  

Grateful to be in your service,    Lucinda and the Prayer Chaplains team 
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12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

6:30PM  Life of Prayer 
Evening Class

1:00PM  Life of Prayer 
Afternoon Class

5:30PM  Soup Stones 
Team

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal
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Unity Chapel  ~ May 2017

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

6:30PM  Life of Prayer 
Evening Class

1:00PM  Life of Prayer 
Afternoon Class

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

6:30PM  Life of Prayer 
Evening Class

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:00PM Birthday Bunch 
Dinner at Anchor Inn

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

1:00PM  Life of Prayer 
Afternoon Class

10:00AM Chair Yoga

11:30AM  Women of 
Unity Lunch at 

	 Golden Moon

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

6:00PM Meal & a Movie 
Night: The Shift

10:00AM Matters of the 
Heart

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

10:00AM Matters of the 
Heart

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

6:30PM Enneagram 
Class

8:30AM  ROMEOS

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School
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9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

6:30PM Enneagram 
Class
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12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

5:30PM  Soup Stones 
Team

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

1:00 PM  A Course in 
Miracles

6:00PM  Meditation & 
Oneness Blessing

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

Sunshine Ministry: 
12:00 Lunch at Polly's

	 1:30PM Meeting

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

12:30PM   Yoga for a 
Broken Heart

5:40PM  Unity Yoga

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

Sunshine Ministry

10:00AM Matters of the 
Heart

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

6:30PM Enneagram 
Class

10:00AM Matters of the 
Heart

10:00AM Chair Yoga

4:00PM Choir 
Rehearsal

6:30PM Enneagram 
Class

8:30AM  ROMEOS

9:30AM  Meditation

10:00AM  Celebration 
and Sunday School



Listed below are many wonderful people 
that I would like to acknowledge and thank:

Thank you to everyone who donated unwant-
ed treasures for our rummage sale.  You made it 
possible for our sale to happen!

Irene Barnhouse – for representing Unity Cha-
pel at the Interfaith Council event at MSJC.  Also, 
thank you for always ensuring that our facilities 
are decorated beautifully for every season!

Pam Balys – for donating succulents that were 
planted in two of the round planters

Pat Nihart – for lending us clothing racks for 
the sale

Al Smith – for so skillfully installing the me-
morial tiles in the Peace Garden

Rachel Forsythe – for sharing her drumming 
talents with the children and the congregation

Dennis Cummings – for his willingness to 
share his professional services, painting the 
wrought iron railings

 Thank you to everyone who donated candy 
for the children for their Easter egg hunt.  

Corey Laughy – for rummage pick up services 
and heavy lifting

Thank you to the ROMEOs (Lew LaFave, Rev. 
Bill Heller) for helping with the rummage sale set 
up.

A great big thank you to Lew LaFave for faith-
fully sharing his delicious homemade banana 
bread with us each Sunday for over 16 years!!

Thank you to our gardener, Mario, who provid-
ed us with palm fronds for our special service.

Tricia & Ron Hernandez – for the use of an EZ 
Up canopy

Edie Sweeten – for making arrangements for 
us to borrow clothing racks from the Methodist 
Church 

A special thank you to Eleanore Ruise for her 
hard work, organization skills and determination 
that ensured the rummage sale was a success.

A heartfelt thank you and a big hug to Charlie 
Eagle (and Jelly Roll) for overnight sentry duty!

Thank you to all of the hard-working, die-hard 
and fun folks that helped at the Rummage Sale:  
Kay Cummings, Kimirly Black, Bonnie Januszews-
ki,  Pat Nihart, Tricia Hernandez, Corey Laughy, 
Cassidy Laughy, Mitzi Carver, Skyler Bacchus, 
Zach Winzenburg, Barbara Brackenbury, Pat 
Stocking, Irene Barnhouse, Sherry McKenzie.	

If I have forgotten to mention anyone, please 
let me know so that they can be acknowledged.

 With love and appreciation, 

Rene Allison, Board President

UNITY CHAPEL
140 North Buena Vista Street

Hemet, California 92543
(951) 658-4290

Email: hemetunity@yahoo.com

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday—Thursday, 9 am to 1 pm

SUNDAY SERVICES: Meditation at 9:30 am
Sunday Celebration at 10 am

Find us on the web at: 
www.unitychapel-hemet.com

Deep Appreciation to the Volunteers of Unity Chapel

Please note:  Help needed
The labyrinth in our courtyard 

is in need of rejuvenation.  
Anyone interested in volunteering 
for the task?  If yes, please call 
the office.


